Department of Energy
West Valley Demonstration Project
10282 Rock Springs Road
West Valley, NY 14171-9799

January 16, 2019

Mr. Scott A. Anderson

President & General Manager

CH2M HILL BWXT West Valley, LLC
West Valley Demonstration Project
10282 Rock Springs Rd

West Valley, NY 14171-9799

ATTENTION: T.D. Dogal, Facilities Disposition Manager, WV-10PLEX

SUBJECT: Main Plant Process Building (MPPB) and Vitrification Facility Characterization
Data Packages

REFERENCES: 1) Letter (375461), B. C. Bower to J. D. Bradford, “Contract No.
: DE-EM0001529, Transmittal of Baseline Change Request (BCR) 2018-001,
BCR to Incorporate Contract Modification #0164 (Request Approval of
Main Plant Process Building (MPPB) and Vitrification Facility (VF)
Sampling and Analysis Plan Proposal [Follow-On to BCR 2016-002], and
Site Electrical Supply Reconfiguration Counterproposal) for Approval,”
dated October 26, 2017

2) Letter (367080), R. W. Reffner to J. D. Bradford, “Main Plant Process
Building (MPPB) and Vitrification Facility (VF) Characterization Sampling
and Analysis Plan (SAP) Preparation Not to Exceed (NTE),” dated
February 17, 2016

3) WVDP-584, Revision 1, Main Plant Process Building Sampling and
Analysis Plan, dated November 29, 2016

Dear Mr. Anderson:

The U.S. Department of Energy West Valley Demonstration Project (DOE-WVDP) is
requesting the data packages (i.e., Radiological Controls survey reports and analytical data
packages) that have been developed for both the MPPB and VF (Reference 1) no later than
February 14, 2019.

The packages are expected to be consistent with the intent of the Data Quality Objectives
(DQOs) and the sampling and analysis plan (SAP) prepared for the characterization of the
MPPB (Reference 3). The content of the data packages should be consistent with the
information previously requested (Reference 2).
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Questions regarding this matter should be directed to Steve Bousquet of my staff on Extension
4213. The contents of this correspondence are not intended to impact or modify contract scope
and/or cost.

Sincerely,

C7___

Bryan C. Bower, Director
West Valley Demonstration Project

cc: K. P. Armstrong, DOE-EMCBC, Office of the Director
S. M. Bousquet, DOE-WVDP, AC-DOE

JIP:379953 — 547.1



